
General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)

As recorded in the Minutes for the PC’s meeting on 09 May last, I duly attended the seminar  
arranged by Yorkshire Local Councils Association (YLCA) for the evening of 10 May 2018.

It cannot be over-emphasised that observance of these regulations is a matter for the Parish Council 
individually and collectively. One of the first decisions to make is to endorse the appointment of the
Parish Clerk as the Council’s Data Processing Officer (DPO) as being best placed to coordinate data
processing and to oversee a data audit (see below for more about this). Accordingly, it is desirable 
for the Council to adopt a resolution to make such an appointment and for this aspect of the Parish 
Clerk’s role to be recorded in Standing Orders etc.

Similarly, LCA advises parish councils to adopt a resolution recording that the Council is “giving 
consideration to the appointment of a Data Protection Officer (DPO)”. An eleventh hour 
amendment to the Data Protection Act 2018 relieved parish councils of the statutory need to appoint
a DPO but, even so, it may be desirable to make a DPO appointment to ensure that GDPR 
requirements are met. A DPO cannot be a member of the Council nor the Parish Clerk. Indeed, a 
DPO must be suitably qualified.

YLCA offers a DPO service with the final annual fee to be determined. Present indications are that 
it will be of the order of £350 pa but the final amount may be affected by the actual take-up of this 
service. My impression is that an annual fee of less than £400 pa is likely to be competitive with 
competing bids of the order of £1,000 pa or more. This is a fairly specialised service but the Council
may well wish to test the market before making a final decision.

A data audit should review all existing arrangements for processing data by and on behalf of the 
Council. All Councillors should review their (our) individual arrangements for dealing with data, 
especially personal data. I propose that consideration be given to allocating a “suttonontheforestpc” 
email address to each Councillor which should enable Council and associated communications to be
kept separate from all other emails.

In addition to reviewing whether the arrangements for the Parish Clerk to store and process data are 
satisfactory, each of us need to review our own as previously stated.

I recommend that this matter is kept on the agenda until the Council is satisfied that we have put in 
place acceptable arrangements for meeting the requirements of the GDPR.

Alan England
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